## 迁西县职教中心 学年度第一学期期末考试英语试卷

( 试 用 班 级 :

选择最佳答案填在题前的括号里.(40分)
( ) 1. The tourists saw camels in the Arab country.
a. hundreds of b. million of c. many of
( ) 2. The Englishman was robbed his money in New York City.
a. by b. away c. of
( ) 3. We have books in this bookstore.
a. many kind of b. all kind of c. all kinds of
( ) 4. I'll take an umbrella with meit rains.
a. to avoid b. in case c. avoid
( ) 5. When I was about to leave the hotel, Inotice that I forgot
my suitcase.
A. happen to B. happened to c. just
( ) 6. Yunnan province in China is famousits beautiful natural
scenery.
A. because B. for c. of
( ) 7. The new bridge is three timesthan the old one.
a. longer b. long c. much longer
( ) 8. Where <u>    a</u> will. there is way.
a there is b. is c. have
( ) 9. Though he liveshe was not
a. lonely, alone b. by himself, alone c. alone,
lonely
( ) 10. Even when you are sleeping, your body is busy
a. working b. to work c. to be working
( ) 11 calm! The children are sleeping in the text room.
a. Go on b. Keep c. Do
( ) 12the end of this team, I will have finished this book.
a. AT b. By c. In
( ) 13. She likes dogsdoes he.
a. so b. either c. as
( ) 14. The driver has much to dothat serious accident.
a. with b. in c. over
( ) 15. My father has smoking since he got lung cancer.
a. given in b. given up c. given on
( ) 16. Pleaseme of the interview, I'm afraid I may forget it.
a. ask b. remind c. show
( ) 17. He played theof the old king in our school play.
a. man b. hero c. role
( ) 18. One of thein doing this is to improve your reading
comprehension.
a. goals b. idea c. method
( ) 19. Itto me that there is nothing funny about the case.

( ) 20. He found it	heavy to ca	arry, so you'd better lend him a hand.	
a. very	b. too	C. SO	
二、翻译练习.(20分)			
1、把下列英语译成汉	语。		
(1)每隔四年	(2)在去市场的	的路上(3)谈论急救	
(4)喜欢体育运动	(5) 患重感冒	(6)对心脏有害	
2、把下列汉语译成英	语。		
(1) end up one's 1:	ife	(2) keep the desks and chairs clean	
(3) the traditional	role	(4) the more the better	
三、翻译句子。(10分)			
1、我们尽力按时到达那儿。(on time)			
2、如果你有问题,请举手。(hands up)			
3、我很高兴和你交朋友。(make friends with)			
4、开会的时间到了,你们把电视关了吧。(turn off)			
5、那部电影值得一看。(be worth doing)			
四、完型填空。(10分	·)		
1Wednesday ev	vening, we went	to the Town Hall(市政厅). 2_ Was the	
last day of the year and a large crowd of people had gathered <u>3</u> the Town			
Hall clock. It would strike twelve <u>4</u>			
Twenty minutes' time. Fifteen 5 passed and then, at five to twelve, the			
clock <u>6</u> .The big minute hand(分针) did not move. We waited and waited,			
but nothing 7 . Suddenly, someone shouted: "It's two minutes 8 twelve!			
The clock has stopped!" I looked at my watch. It was true. The big clock			
refused(拒绝) to <u>9</u>	_the New Year.		
At that moment, e	verybody began	<u>10</u> and sing.	
1. a) On	b) In	c) At	
2. a) There	b) It	c) So	
3. a) under	b) above	c) within	
4. a) in	b) late	c) for	
5. a) minute	b) seconds	c) minutes	
6. a) finished	•	c) stopped	
7. a) broke about	b) happened	c) came into being	
8. a) passed	b) past	c) more than	
9. a) welcome	b) sing	c) meet	
10.a) in laughing	b) laugh	c) to laugh	
五、阅读理解。			
		n and the Thief	
In a small village, a house was robbed. Two days later, the thief was			
caught by the local police. A new policeman was ordered to take the thief			
to the city. They should go there by train. So the policeman took the thief			

to the railway station. They passed by a shop, and saw that all kinds of bread was sold in it. The thief said to the policeman, "It is a long way to the city. We will get hungry if we have nothing to eat on the train.

a. looks b. likes c. seems

Why don't we buy some bread here? They policeman waited for him for a long time. But the thief didn't come out. He rushed into the shop angrily. But the thief wasn't there. He realized he was cheated.

Later the thief was caught again. Again the same policeman was ordered to take him to the city. He was told to be more careful this time. Then they set off. On their way to the railway station, they passed by the shop again. The thief asked to buy some bread for the trip. He promised not to run away this time. "No!" said the policeman, "Don't want to fool me again! I will never trust you. You just wait here, I will go inside the shop to buy some bread!" And with these words, he rushed into the shop again.

根据课文内容,从a,b,c 中选择最佳答案:

- 1. Why was the thief caught by the local police?
  - a. Because he had stolen something from the village.
  - b. Because he was a dishonest person.
  - c. Because he always stole things from families.
- 2. Did the policeman agree to buy some bread?
  - a. Yes, he did.
  - b. No, he didn't.
  - c. He didn't have any opinion.
- 3. What was the thief's purpose to stop outside the shop for the first time?
  - a. To buy some bread for the trip
  - b. To find a way to escape.
  - c. To play a joke on the policeman.
- 4. How many times did the policeman rush into the shop?
  - a. Only once.
- b. Twice
- c. More than twice
- 5, Which of the following words best describes the policeman?
  - a. Faithful
- b. Inexperienced. c. Stupid
- 六、书面表达。
- My friend

要求: 1、写出他/她的姓名、年龄、长相、爱好。

- 2、写出他/她对你的帮助。(如在学习上,生活上) help······with······(help sb to do sth)
- 3、字数 60-80 字, 文中不能出现真实的姓名。